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Attachment 1
(As Recommended Modifications to DCP’s Recommended Proposed Project by the City

Planning Commission at its meeting on October 13, 2022)

MODIFICATIONS TO THE SLAUSON CORRIDOR TRANSIT NEIGHBORHOOD PLAN
CPC-2019-4000-GPA-ZC-HD-CPIOA

The City Planning Commission on October 13, 2022 recommended the following substantive
modifications to the Proposed Project (CPC Modifications):

1. Added language in the CPIOs (Exhibits F.1, F.2, F.3) outlining a standardized process for
applicants to have a pre-consultation with Metro before filing, with respect to determining
the feasibility of creating any new access points (i.e., from private property) along the
Active Transportation Corridor, and obtaining Metro approval for any potential
modification of Metro’s fencing.


